The taxonomic impediment 

The term ‘taxonomic impediment’ was first used by International Union of Biological Sciences / Diversitas who recognised the shortage of taxonomists available to inventor and characterise the most impressive aspect of the living world: its diversity! This lack of taxonomic capacity has been documented repeatedly in many reports; most noteably in the House of Lords Reports of 1992, 2002 and 2008, the Darwin Declaration and has been recognised by the COP in 1996. The latter recognition lead to the development of the Global Taxonomy Initiative.

Read more on the taxonomic impediment in the White Paper written by ASC Executive Director K. Elaine Hoagland in response to a public call for a solution to the lack of adequate taxonomic resources for country-studies and other work mandated by the Convention on Biodiversity. Download this paper here.

The Belgian program provides an impetus to the removal of the taxonomic impediment, especially in the South where biodiversity climaxes in number and complexity, and as such aims at a better implementation of the GTI.
Cresswell & Bridgewater (2000) provide an interesting vision on how the GTI objectives are to be achieved. Several of the activities they propose can be found in the Belgian capacity building program. Read Cresswell & Bridgewater (2000) here.

References

House of Lords, Select Committee on Science and Technology. 1st Report, 1991-92. Systematic Biology Research. HL Paper 22-I: 220 pp.

House of Lords, Select Committee on Science and Technology. 3th Report, 2002. What on Earth. The Threat to the Science Underpinning Conservation. HL Paper 130: 13 pp.

House of Lords, Select Committee on Science and Technology. 5 th Report, 2008. Systematics and Taxonomy – Follow-up. HL paper 162: 386 pp.

Cresswell, I.D. & Bridgewater, P. 2000. The Global Taxonomy Initiative – Quo vadis? Biology International – The News Magazine of the International Union of Biological Sciences. N° 38, 12-21.

